
BSA Board Meeting MINUTES 
December 12, 2003 
Email Vote 
 
BSA Board members discussed the funding of the proposed Botany 2024 Conference 
Symposia and Colloquia via email.  The Board voted in favor of the following proposed funding. 
 

1. Liquidate the Bessey Fund of its $1600 for the Bessey Legacy Symposium.  Supplement 
that with $400 from the BSA operating account. 

2. Provide some extra funds to Symposia and Colloquia that are bringing in students, early 
career researchers, PUI folks, and those that involve bringing in African/international 
speakers.   

3. Colloquia #5 more funds than the other two colloquia due to where the speakers are 
coming traveling from and the fact that they are not typical attendees of Botany 
conference.  SEB does not have any funds to allocate to this or any of the Symposia and 
Colloquia. 

4. This totals up to $13,000 from BSA’s operating expense budget.  This is $1K more than 
was originally budgeted, but the budget can handle that now that a small portion of our 
audit costs will be covered by our NSF grant funding. 

 

 
  
 


